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Dear Pastor,

I want to recommend the ministry of the John Kroeker family. John and Brenda are faithful to the cause 
of Christ, and God has placed His call on their lives for the country of Bolivia. 

John was saved up in Yellowknife, Northwest Territories under the ministry of Pastor Frank Siemens. He 
met Brenda, who grew up in Pembina Valley Baptist Church. Once he moved to Winkler to attend 
Canadian Baptist Bible College, they were married. Both John and Brenda are graduates of Canadian 
Baptist Bible College.

God has placed a burden for the Mennonite people in Bolivia on their hearts. They are already fluent in 
the Low German language and familiar with the culture. This puts them ahead of most first-term 
missionaries who have to learn language, culture and make serious adjustments. They know adjustments 
will need to be made, and they are well aware that challenges will need to be met as they seek to win 
people to the Lord.

Both have been active members and participants while here at Pembina Valley Baptist Church.
I want to ask you to prayerfully consider having this fine family come and present the ministry that God 
has called them to. 

If I can be of further help in answering any questions that you may have, please do not hesitate to call.

Thank you for taking the time to consider this request, and may God bless you as you serve Him.

In Christ,

Michael Sullivant
Senior Pastor
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